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HISTORIC RESOURCES COMMISSION 
April 18, 2022 

 
The Historic Resources Commission (HRC) met on Monday, June 20, 2022 at 1:30 P.M. in the King 
Street Meeting Room at 100 N. King Street, Hendersonville, N.C. and via Microsoft Teams. 

 
ATTENDEES 
Kathie Doole, Vice Chair  
Mandy Gibson (Teams) 
Christy Thompson  
Victoria Flanagan  
Knox Crowell 
Autumn Radcliff (Staff) 
Grayson Taylor (Staff) 
 
ABSENT 
Susan Sneeringer, Chair 
Bette Carter 
Matthew Ballance  

 
CALL TO ORDER/WELCOME 

 

Kathie Doole called the meeting to order at 1:36 P.M. and welcomed all in attendance.  
 
DISCUSSION ITEMS 

 
The minutes for the April 18th meeting were approved with a motion from Victoria Flanagan and 
seconded by Christy Thompson. 
 
The Commission began discussion on the review of the Shaw’s Creek Landmark Nomination 
Report.  Grayson Taylor compiled all previous documents on Shaw’s Creek for review.  The 
Commission discussed more was needed, including more photos suggested by the State Historic 
Preservation Office.  The Commission suggested incorporating edits by Mandy Gibson, and framing 
the document in the order of the SHPO checklist.  Kathie will work on this report, and send back to 
Grayson for review. There has not been any recent contact with the trustees of the property recently.  
Knox offered to take this report along with another member of the Commission to meet one of the 
trustees. 
 
Also discussed was an update on the 2022 100-year campaign.  All prospects were ruled out as not 
suitable, except for a property on Whittaker Lane in Mills River.  Kathie said she would drive out to 
examine the property soon. 
 
Following on the agenda, new goals and objectives were discussed for the Commission.  Moving 
forward, the Commission discussed getting a head start on the 2023 list, and have it better 
organized.  Also, a potential joint-meeting with the Cemetery Advisory Committee was proposed it 
the coming months 
 
Knox Crowell presented his finalized brochure for the Commission.  Some changes will still need to 
be made, and the document needs to be converted into a more accessible format. 
 
Finally, the Commission discussed the frequency of meetings throughout the year.  The 



Commission may seek to return to a quarterly-meeting basis in the future, but in the meantime, the 
Commission will continue to meet monthly. 

 
The Commission scheduled the next meeting for July 18th, 2022 at 1:30 P.M. The meeting adjourned 
at 2:27 P.M, with a motion from Victoria Flanagan and a second from Knox Crowell. 

 
 
 

Minutes Approved: 
 

                         Chairman Signature 


